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Legislative Summary

CR-015-2018 will amend the approved Washington Suburban Sanitary Commission’s (WSSC)
Capital Improvement Program (CIP) Fiscal Years 2018-2023 and the related Capital Budget
Fiscal Year 2018 for Water and Sewerage.

Background

On May 25, 2017 the County Council adopted CR-039-2017 to approve the WSSC Capital
Improvement Program for Fiscal Years 2018-2023, and the related WSSC Capital Budget for
Fiscal Year 2018. A request was received on January 11, 2018 to amend WSSC’s Capital
Improvement Program for Fiscal Years 2018-2023 to fund the completion of the Marlboro
Meadows Community System.

14741 Governor Oden Bowie Drive, Upper Marlboro, Maryland 20772
VOICE (301) 952-3431; FAX (301) 780-2097; TDD (301) 925-5167



Robert J. Williams, Jr.
Page 2

Assumptions and Methodology

The proposed legislation seeks to approve one additional project, the Marlboro Meadow
Community System, for inclusion within WSSC’s Capital Improvements Program Fiscal Years
2018-2023. WSSC’s related Capital Budget Fiscal Year 2018 is proposed to be amended to
include $2,533,000 to cover the final costs for completion of the Marlboro Meadow Community

System project.

Fiscal Impact

e Direct Impact

Adoption of CR-015-2018 should not have an adverse fiscal impact on the County.

e Indirect Impact

Adoption of CR-015-2018 and the subsequent completion of the Marlboro Meadow
Community System may promote growth and economic development within the County
which may thereby have a positive fiscal impact upon sources of County revenue.

Appropriated in the Current Fiscal Year Budget

No.

Effective Date

Effective upon adoption.

If you require additional information, or have questions about this fiscal impact statement, please
call me.



